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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 Wow! What a great start to the new Rotary year with our first new member 
induction.  We are off to a great start. Welcome to our club Suzette and we 
hope you will enjoy your Rotary journey with us and find it a rewarding and 

fun experience as you discover the 
Magic of Rotary. 

I would like to thank the work put in 
by club members for the changeover 
and all who attended for making it a 
great event. 

I would also like to thank Tracy, Sue 
and Lara for providing us with a 
wonderful high tea which was enjoyed 
by all. 

For me, I’m about to find out which is 
harder, being a Tour Guide or a Rotary 
President. I’ll have to let you know the 
when I find out the answer. 

I would also like to thank Mayor Jill for 
her words of wisdom to me at the 

Changeover. I’m keeping them to myself at present but thanks Jill. 

Our Changeover Raffle deviated from the norm and the money raised 
$250.00 is going to Animal Rehoming Cairns and Tableland District to assist 
in finding forever homes for our fury and feathered friends.  

I thank you for your generous support and congratulations to Mayor Jill for 
taking out the first prize.  

Toodles! 

Pauline 

  

FOR THE DIARY 

July Meetings 
2nd, 9th & 16th 

First three Tuesdays  
of the month 

 

Next Club Meeting 
1258 

7am, 9 July 2024 
Heccies 

31 Fisher St, Magill 
Club Contact:  

Lindsay Davis 0415 453 101 

Guest Speaker 
PETER JARVIS 

 

 
Shelter Box 

Since 2012, ShelterBox and 
Rotary have been official 

Project Partners in disaster 
relief. By working together 
with Rotary, ShelterBox is 

able to collaborate and 
combine resources to ensure 

that we can support more 
communities in desperate 

need of shelter after 
disaster.  Each year, Rotary 

helps us to go further, support 
more people and access areas 

that would otherwise be 
impossible to reach. 



 

 

OUR NEWEST CLUB MEMBER – SUZETTE COAT 
 

What an absolute delight it was to start the new Rotary year by inducting a 
new member into our club. Just can’t get better than that. 

Suzette has been an honorary member since 2021 and been heavily 
involved with our club in the Hawker Drought Relief, Calperum Station and 
our monthly market.  

Now that she has taken the step to become a full member Suzette will join 
our International Committee as we embark on our first International 
project for many years – the Lirhanzo Children’s Village and Chikombedzi 
Mission Hospital in Zimbabwe. 

She will also play a part in assisting husband Ian on the Calperum and 
Environment Committee, along with still providing plants for us the sell at 
the market. 

WELCOME SUZETTE 
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MEET THE MAGILL SUNRISE BOARD 

 

 

 

PAULINE HILL 
President 

SIMON BREWER 
Secretary  

IAN COAT 
Treasurer 

GREG SCHUETZE 
Director  

Service Projects  

ALISON LYNCH 
Director 

Progression 

LINDSAY DAVIS 
Director  

Youth Services 

COLIN HILL 
Director Club 

Administration 

GODFREY SIBANDA 
Director 

International 
Projects 



 

 

 

 

SIMON BREWER 

Sergeant - at -Arms 

 

 

 

 

 

QUIZ QUESTION 

On this day 2nd July 1881 Charles Guiteau did something infamous. What 
was it? 
 
ANSWER: He shot President James A. Garfield twice in Washington DC as he waited to 
board a train to New Jersey. One shot glanced his arm, but the second shot went through 

his back shattering a rib and settled in his chest. The son of Abraham Lincoln, Robert Lincoln, was near him at 
the time and was very mindful of his father's assassination just 16 years earlier and 
extremely distressed. Garfield stoically exclaimed "My God! What is this?" and was 
taken to the White House where Doctors examined him. Despite the work of Joseph 
Lister, the Doctors treating Garfield did not believe in sanitisation, so they poked and 
prodded with unsanitised hands and instruments to try to remove the bullet to no avail 
and infection set in. Attempts to remove the bullet continued, including Alexander 
Graham Bell using a primitive metal detector to try to find where it was located. By the 
end of August Garfield had lost around 40kg in weight as the infection spread but 
continued to operate in a limited form as President from his bed at the White House. 
He continued to get worse and eventually died on the 19th of September. Vice 
President Chester A. Arthur was sworn in as President the following day. 
 

Guiteau was a disgruntled member of the Republican Party who believed Garfield owed him a prestigious 
position for assisting him in his election, such as US Ambassador to France because he could speak French. 
Garfield did not deliver this and Guiteau in his delusion thought Arthur would give him this opportunity if 
Garfield was gone. He was wrong. He was hanged for his crime on 30th June 1882. 
 

ICE BREAKER 

The controversial subject was: Peanut Butter - crunchy or smooth? 
 

Responses:  

As expected, the room was pretty much split down the middle, with 
maybe a slight bias towards crunchy. A couple of other options were mentioned, one of those 
being "none" as peanut allergies are a large problem. Another was a hybrid that you can get from 
the Market from a machine that grinds the peanuts to whatever consistency you like. It was also 
mentioned that the allergens in peanuts change when they are cooked, so although they are a 
staple in many parts of Asia, very few people have allergies as they are usually consumed cooked in some 
way. 



 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S - “DID YOU KNOW?” 

The longest place name in Australia is in the Everard Ranges in South Australia. 

MAMUNGKUKUMPURANGKUNTJUNYA 

Meaning “Where the devil urinates” 

 

 

JULY SOCIAL EVENT 

 

 

We have 8 spots booked at the RSL, so it is first in, best dressed. 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

Please let Alison know as soon as possible if you will be attending the RSL Christmas in July  
and/or the Combined Service Club Dinner. 

 

 
COMBINED SERVICE CLUB DINNER 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 

DON’T FORGET TO GET YOUR “SPRING INTO HEALTH” LIFT THE LID WALK 
RAFFLE TICKET/S 

You could win one of the 10 wonderful, donated prizes. (See ticket above). 

Tickets $5.00 each (800 tickets only) 

Drawn Sunday 13th October after the Lift the Lid Walk 

All proceeds to Australian Rotary Health 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

09JULY 2024 
$20.00 



 

 

 

 

 

LOCHEND HOUSE OPEN DAY - SUNDAY 4 AUGUST 2024 

Lochend House, Lochend Drive, Campbelltown SA 5074 
 
Come along and experience the recently refurbished historic home of pioneer 
farmer, Charles Campbell. Surrounded by beautiful gardens, the home has been 
redecorated internally to represent a rural house circa 1850s. 

The Campbelltown Historical Society will be opening the home to the public and invite you to visit. Gold coin 
donation. 

History talks will be conducted inside the Community Hall (adjacent to Lochend House) at 2.30pm, 3.00pm 
and 3.30pm. Afternoon tea available for purchase. 

WE ARE MAKING THIS A CLUB SOCIAL EVENT. LET SUZETTE KNOW IF ATTENDING. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

ANOTHER LOOK AT OUR CHANGEOVER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                               

FROM LINDSAY AND MYSELF - THANK YOU ALL FOR A GREAT DAY 

 

 



 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Sunday 7 July   DISTRICT CHANGEOVER MORNING TEA – 10.00AM 
    Fogolar Furlan, 69 Briar Road, Felixstowe. $50 per head. 
 
Tuesday 9 July  CLUB MEETING 1258 – 7AM 

Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
Guest Speaker – Peter Jarvis, Shelter Box  

 
Wednesday 10 July  BOARD MEETING – 6PM for 6.30PM 
    “Dawn to Dusk Café” 67, Graves Street, Newton. 
 
Friday 12 July   MAGILL RSL SCHNITZEL NIGHT – 6.00PM 
    8 Lorne Avenue, Magill. 
 
Saturday 13 July  MARKET SET UP – Members Only 2.00PM 
 
Sunday 14 July  RCMS MARKET – 9AM-2.00PM 
    Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Tuesday 16 July  CLUB MEETING 1259 – 7AM 
    Heccies, 31 Fisher St, Magill 
 
Saturday 27 July  RSL “CHRISTMAS IN JULY” from 5PM 
    8 Lorne Avenue, Magill. 
 
Tuesday 30 July   COMBINED SERVICES DINNER  6PM for 6.30PM 
    Marche Club, 49 Gorge Road, Paradise. $50.00pp. 
 
Friday 02 August  ARKABA BUSH BALL – 6.30PM 
    Top of the Ark, 150 Glen Osmond Rd, Fullarton 
 
Sunday 4 August  LOCHEND HOUSE OPEN DAY 2.00PM-4.00PM 
    Gold coin donation. Afternoon tea available for purchase. 
 
Sat 24 August   RC of LIGHTSVIEW QUIZ NIGHT 
    Details TBA 
 
   

LIFT THE LID WALK FOR AUSTRALIAN ROTARY HEALTH 
 

The Rotary Clubs of Magill Sunrise and Campbelltown will host their annual LIFT THE 
LID WALK on Sunday 13th October 2024! 
 
Help us Lift the Lid on Mental Illness by walking with us! The walk is 5km, starting from 
Campbelltown Memorial Oval, Corner of Darley and Lower North East Roads, linking to nearby 
River Torrens Linear Park and returning to Campbelltown Memorial Oval.  

 
Registration is now OPEN!          www.liftthelidwalk.com.au/campbelltown 

 
 

https://www.liftthelidwalk.com.au/
https://www.liftthelidwalk.com.au/
http://www.liftthelidwalk.com.au/campbelltown


 

 

 

 

MEETINGS FOR MAKEUPS 

Please check with the club before attending. 

Monday  
Campbelltown: 0407 724 699 - 6.30pm - San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 

Tuesday 
St Peters: 0493 281 503 - 6.15pm – Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Kent Town: 0433 387 082 - 6.30pm - Lord Melbourne Hotel, 63 Melbourne St, North Adelaide 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 
7.15am – 1st & 3rd Wednesday: Adelaide Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 
 
Norwood: 0412 305 660 
6.30pm - 1st, 3rd & 5th Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Burnside: 0401 627 339 
6:30pm - 2nd & 4th Wednesdays: Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Morialta: 0497 159 737  
6.30pm - Tower Hotel, Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 

 

CONTACT US 

Magill Sunrise Rotary Club 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au 
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

Voice of Rotary 

facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges 
the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve the community,  

the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our respects to their Elders  
past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Pauline Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Simon Brewer 
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